
SPSO decision report

Case: 201604467, A Dentist in the Tayside NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C complained about the care and treatment provided to him by his dentist. Mr C attended his dentist after

experiencing pain in his teeth. After taking x-rays and performing an examination, the dentist considered there

was an abscess around the roots of a tooth supporting the bridge in Mr C's mouth. When Mr C re-attended to

discuss this, the dentist documented offering options including an extraction. Some weeks later, the extraction

was performed.

Mr C said he was persuaded to have the extraction and questioned whether this was appropriate treatment. He

also said the dentures he was provided with were uncomfortable and ill-fitting. He said he told the dentist that he

ground his teeth, and that the dentist offered a bite shield, which was not provided.

After obtaining independent advice from a dentist, we did not uphold Mr C's complaints. We found that there was

evidence of options being discussed in the dental records, and consent to treatment. We found the treatment

option of an extraction was reasonable in the circumstances. We considered the dentist provided appropriate

advice about the dentures and the need to have them re-fitted. We noted that a bite shield would not usually be

provided until the condition of a patient's teeth was stable.
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